Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: 

	Application No: 
	3/2006/0314 

	Development Proposed:
	Demolition and replacement of single storey extension including kitchen and conservatory.  Replacement garage at 11 Sunnyside Avenue, Wilpshire, Lancashire



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish Council

	Parish Council - No objections to this proposal.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 – Development Control

Policy H10 – Residential Extensions

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”.

	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The property is a two storey semi detached house in Wilpshire. The proposal is to demolish an existing single storey extension and re-build it with the addition of a conservatory. The measurements of the kitchen will project 6.5m from the rear elevation, and be 3m wide, and the conservatory will project 2.9m and will be 2.8m wide. 

As the kitchen extension is existing, and is simply being re-built it will cause minimal issues. There is an existing single storey extension on the neighbouring boundary projecting a similar length.

The conservatory will cause minimal issues, it is set off the neighbouring boundary by the pathway, and therefore there will be minimal loss of privacy or overlooking. 

The design of both proposals is acceptable and will not be detrimental to the existing area.

The proposed garage is 5.2 x 4.9m. It will be built in a pre-case concrete and will be 2.5m high with a flat roof. The garage is not the best design or materials available, however as it is at the rear of the property and there are other existing concrete garages with flat roofs in the vicinity I do not think that the garage is refuseable. The land also slopes away from the main road at this site and it will not be viewed from the road.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 05/05/06














